

**DATE:** 20.06.2011

**Participants:**

Andrea Ceccanti, Andrea Guarise, Michelle Dibenedetto, Zdenek Sustr, Jon K. Nilsen, Paolo Andreeto, Vincenzo Ciaschini, Massimo Sgaravatto, Valery Tschopp, Mattias Ellert, Martin Savko, Eamonn Kenny, John White, Oliver Keeble, Andres Abad Rodriguez, Maria Alandes Pradillo, Mario David, Cristina Aiftimiei

**Missing:** AMGA, APEL, DGAS, gLite InfoSys, MPI, SAGA-SD-RAL

**Previous meeting minutes** (14.06.2011):

- no comments received

**ACTION LIST** (<https://savannah.cern.ch/task/?group=emi-emt>)

#18995 - "orphan" components for EMI-1 – twiki not yet ready

#20300 - glite-info-provider-service in EMI 1 – PT should add if their services are using the right info-provider script – new remind to be send (Cristina)

#20731 - AMGA Service Reference Card: Wrong link - corrected links provided and web pages updated - closed

#20737 - DPM Service Reference Card: Wrong Link - correct link provided - web pages should be updated (Cristina)

#20738 - LFC Service Reference Card: Wrong Link - correct link provided - web pages should be updated (Cristina)

#20933 - Missing library for Hydra client in EMI – to be closed once a successful build is done

**EMI Release Status:**

CristinaA:

- in the agenda links were updated
- a link to the verified tasks was added:
  - [http://bit.ly/verified\\_tasks](http://bit.ly/verified_tasks)
- [EMI 1 Update 1 released: 17.06.2011](#) – contains WMS Emergency update
- next Update – **23.06.2011** – containing CREAM, CEMon, StroRM
  - MichelleD – the StoRM task should be reopened, because of a critical problem that appears in certain situations, discovered doing more tests. The bug was fixed but new packages have to be created and certified. A regression test will be added in the test plan and components will be tested with it. Expected date for finishing the new certification – 27.06.2011
  - CREAM & CEMon – verified. Information about testbed deployment will be added to the respective tasks (Cristina)
  - will follow the preparation of public pages, signing packages, production repositories, announcement.
- Next Update Cycle – will start on 27.06.2011
  - at this moment there are no certified products
  - ARC – Mattias – components will not be ready for this cycle, due date to be changed to 11.07.2011
  - FTS – Oliver – it will try to prepare the reports for 27.06.2011
  - Hydra – John – cannot estimate the certification, until the client is build
  - gLExec – Dennis – will restart working on this task
  - L&B – Zdenek – lock the configuration today. Not sure about how to produce the registered

builds, because they have 3 subsystems that need to be build “together”. Cristina – to provide Zdenek with a clone of the production configuration for their use. Cristina to investigate with ETICS-experts a solution for L&B multi-systems builds.

- Proxyrenewal – Zdenek – almost finished the certification; provided MarcoC (WMS) the registered packages for testing
- gridsite – Zdenek – the issue is not yet fixed in the code - due date should be changed to 11.07.2011
- MPI – Enol – doing some yaim fixes
- UNICORE – KrzysztofB - working on fixing some last problems found in deployment testing in case of update, everything else is ready
- ARGUS – ValeryT – added to the task other RfCs, as the issues are related and will be fixed in the same time; not certain that will be ready by the end of the week
- WMS – fixes have been committed to code, testing is started; should be able to meet the due date declared for the task

Discussion:

Cristina:

- received from Eamonn the EMT report, not yet attached because it was not very clear
- attached to the bottom of the agenda the GGUS report – one comment - all tkts assigned should be put in progress by the PTs to whom they are addressed.
- for the problems discovered during the verification EGI is preparing a procedure to assign the tkts also to the Release Manager, to be able to act on them on time in this situation.
- For next meeting – we'll discuss also the GGUS tkts – about how they should be treated and RfCs created for them if needed.

Eamonn:

- in the EMT report there were 4 open immediate bugs
- Cristina – this is the reason for not putting in the agenda, it's not clear for me if the data is right, because PTs should know that immediate bugs should be resolved very fast, and the ones in the report have for ex. Days alive: 226

Michelle:

- for what concerns the RfC tracker, StoRM uses Redmine for tracking. They are working in providing the xml file containing their opened RfCs. They are customizing Redmine to have all the required fields. Who is responsible form the RfC tracker to extract the information, is up to the PT or should SA2 do it directly?
- Eamonn – it is the responsibility of the PT to provide the file but it's up to Eamonn to check to see if it contains the correct requirements and there are a number of extra features that need to be added in the following weeks. He will inform each PT that has a different tracker about these changes.

**QA announcements** (Maria Alandes Pradillo):

- no news, still working on policies to make sure that they are up-dp-date for EMI 2
- only Massimo has given feedback on the Change management Policy. There is one more week for comments
- Cristina - doesn't agree with Masssimo's comment – to transform the way in which updates are done into a policy. We are talking about the Updates procedure and not of a policy The procedure says that we are trying to do as less as possible minor fixes, concentrating on

immediate and high important problems, but this will not stop a PT that has only minor fixes for a long period to not apply them for a whole year. Transforming this in a policy will make minor fixes impossible for a year, without the presence of immediate & high priority fixes. But PTs have the whole week to say if they agree or not.

- Cristina: Q – schedule of the new infrastructure for EMI 2?
  - Andres – SL 6 will be ready by next week; Debian 6 they don't have yet a “bait” for the changes
  - Lorenzo – AlbertoA has the dates; SL6 is very close, for Debian is hard to give an estimation. They are creating a Task Force in SA2 with Debian experts to understand how much work it is, how to do it, and by when it will be possible do to it.
- Cristina: Q – during the AHM it was mentioned the creation of an EMI maven repository, some news?
- Lorenzo – the discussion was about who will be the responsible of such a repository. As soon as they have the name of the responsible person they can create the maven space; they have to give permissions to that person to that space. DCache people were interested so maybe someone from them can become this responsible person.

**AOB:**

- none